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                         Summer Sampler

Hello to Our GFWC State Civic Engagement and Outreach Chairmen, State Presidents and State Directors of Junior Clubs ~

Our Summer Newsletter 2022 brings us two years from my first newsletter. This will be my concluding newsletter of this administration. I am extremely proud of the legacy that all of our State Civic Engagement and Outreach Chairmen and club members have created with the overwhelming support and care they gave those in need. It has been an honor and privilege to serve in this chairmanship and work with all of you.
***************************************************************************
Here are the statistics that you provided and GFWC compiled for the outreach completed:

2020 STATISTICAL TOTALS: 

     Number of Projects    Volunteer Hours       Dollars Donated         In-Kind Donations

              9,671                         422,588.8                $ 2,020,880.27               $ 2,213,895.05
2021 STATISTICAL TOTALS:
     Number of Projects    Volunteer Hours       Dollars Donated         In-Kind Donations
             9,776                          471,373.50              $ 2,319,135.87              $ 2,866,498.68  
***************************************************************************
Citizenship/Community ~ Many of those volunteer hours were spent providing a place, time and spirit for our neighbors to come together. Summer is a time of flags, bunting, parades, parks, and outdoor celebrations. It is a time for communities to gather. 
GFWC Indiana - Women’s Club of St. John, hosts a “Kids Independence Day Parade” each year to celebrate our nation’s birthday at their local park, Prairie West. The day was full of sunshine and children! The parade was led by police vehicles, police on bicycles, ambulances, and fire engines. The youngsters participated with anything with wheels. Prizes were awarded to those in the best outfits in three age categories, judged by local dignitaries. Treats and cool drinks were provided for all. Children met with the town’s K-9 and police and a shower sprinkled out over the grassland for the children. It was a truly patriotic and fun event.
GFWC Michigan – Royal Oak Woman’s Club is proud to participate in the Royal Oak Memorial Day Parade each year. The woman’s club was given a position in front of the Rosie the Riveter’s float that carried actual Rosies. Club members dressed as Rosies in jeans, jean shirts, red bandanas, and work boots. 13 club members proudly walked down Main Street carrying their club banner. They enjoyed representing their club, speaking with the women on the Rosie the Riveter float and the parade’s Grand Marshal, a 96 year-old veteran of D-Day.
GFWC Nebraska – Clarkson Women’s Club sponsors the annual Memorial Day program. Club members and local veterans organize the program. The club president secures a Master of Ceremony, contacts the local school music and band teacher to have the band perform during the program, along with a student who will play “Taps” and a guest speaker. The program is held in the local cemetery at the Memorial Stage. 
GFWC Wisconsin – Monroe Woman’s Club partnered with their local Main Street Monroe organization to boost tourism and shopping in the Monroe historic district. They sponsored two wood carvings to fit with the city’s  summer theme - Mainopoly. The club made a $1700.00 donation and the club choose which predesigned Mainopoly pieces they would like to purchase for display on the town square. The club chose the light bulb to represent the creation and sharing of ideas, along with always being a SHINING LIGHT in the community. The second piece sponsored was the wheelbarrow, to honor the flowerpot planting that occurs in the spring and fall. Each side of the square was lined with different pieces from the original Monopoly games. The carvings were all sponsored by local groups and businesses and were carved by a local artist, Zoli’s Woodcarving. 
GFWC Virginia – Woman’s Club of Windsor had a goal to celebrate the history of the Town of Windsor. They raised enough money to restore the old signage on the oldest building in town. Permits were needed, street closures were required, and the historical research was essential. Three members worked with the muralist to capture the original design.  In addition, they helped plan for a small unpainted section to include a sign, “Made Possible by the Woman’s Club of Windsor” along with the unofficial town mascot of a frog. They also worked to accomplish getting the Town of Windsor’s 100th Anniversary archived. 57 members worked 232 hours in this project!
GFWC Wisconsin - Woman’s Club of Pewaukee, organized an inaugural outdoor event for the greater Pewaukee community with “PAWS in Celebrating Dog Walk.” The walking route was planned so that numerous historic and community points of interest would be passed. Each walker received a detailed map with brief descriptions about the highlighted passing points on the back. Attendees were also offered treats and entertainment with a bake sale, concession stand, pet parade with accompanying awards. A Community Corner provided information about sponsors.
 *********************************************************************************************
Beginning with Memorial Day at the very end of May, there are many holidays and days of special recognition during those wonderful summer days.
June 6th – D-Day
June 14 – Flag Day and the U.S. Army’s Birthday

June 21 – 1st Day of Summer

July 4th – Independence Day

August 4th – U.S. Coast Guard Birthday

Facts about D-Day from the USO – 78 YEARS AGO!

On June 6th, 1944, Allied Troops landed on multiple beaches on the Normandy coast, beginning their march to liberate France from the occupation by Nazi Germany. This marked a major turning point of WWII. Allied leaders initially planned D-Day for June 5th, but bad weather delayed it one day. D-D is the largest seaborne invasion in the history of the world.156,000 troops landed in France.7000 ships and landing craft, plus 10,000 vehicles transported the Allied forces. 4,414 gave their lives. By the end of June 1944, Allied troops had expelled Nazi German forces from Cherbourg and landed 850,000 and 150,000 vehicles in Normandy to continue their march through France.
The USO ~ With increasing hostilities around the world, U.S. troops are on alert in many locations overseas. “From front-line outposts to military bases to major airports, USO locations serve as much needed “Home Away From Home” for our troops and their families.” 
The USO serves our military and military families in multiple ways. 
HOLIDAY SUPPORT - During the holidays (including the Fourth of July!) – when separation from families is especially difficult – the USO takes extra steps to make sure the morale of our service members stays high. USO centers stay open late and host social events to bring people together even in the most isolated, hard-to-reach locations.

SUPPORT FOR FAMILIES of the FALLEN – The USO works 24/7 to coordinate with our centers across the country to support, comfort and meet the many needs of families traveling to and from Dover Air Base as they cope with their tragic news.

USO2GO – USO2GO kits deliver coffee, snacks, athletic equipment, toiletries, decor for birthday celebrations – everything our front-line troops need to set up their own “mini-USO.”

OPERATIOIN PHONE HOME – One of the biggest moral boosters can be the simplest thing – to phone home! That’s why the USO provides free phone and internet access in hundreds of locations around the globe so our heroes can call home.
BOB HOPE LEGACY READING PROGRAM – Through this program, military families are brought together through virtual on-demand story time offerings.
USO CARE PACKAGE – The USO Care Package Program helps provide service members with a connection to home through Snack Packs (healthy treats and drink mixes) or Toiletry Packs (travel-sized hygiene products).

WARRIOR and FAMILY CENTERS – At the USO’s Warrior and Family Centers, healing heroes and their loved ones can be together and begin the work toward a full recovery and a happy and sustaining future from the hospital environment.
USO PATHFINDER/TRANSITION PROGRAM – An estimated 200,000 American service members and their families transition out of the military each year and the USO Pathfinder/Transition Program helps them navigate that process.
Since signing up on-line, I receive regular emails from the USO, usually written by                The Honorable J.D. Crouch ll, President and CEO, USO     info@uso.org
The following are excerpts from his email dated 4/8/22:
                                   “Ukraine Update for Top USO supporters”
      “As Russian attacks continue throughout Ukraine, I wanted to provide a personal update. As you know, thousands of U.S troops have been deployed or repositioned to support our NATO allies in Eastern Europe. They’re facing harsh weather and dangerous conditions as the situation on the ground rapidly changes. Many more service members here in the United States and throughout Europe remain on high alert and could be deployed at any moment.
        The services and support the USO provides are more important than ever during this crisis and uncertainty. …Since this crisis began, we have distributed more than 28,000 USO Care Packages filled with travel-sized toiletries, snacks, hand warmers and more. We opened a brand new USO Center in just 48 hours. USO personnel are on the ground to ensure our service members have the support that they need. And just last month, supporters helped us fund more than 8,900 additional care packages and other essentials. Many service members received orders to deploy without personal communications devices, leaving them no way to contact loved ones, but thanks to donations, they are able to make those contacts.”
 The Honorable. J.D. Crouch  ll     CEO & President, USO
The USO can always utilize your support with donations for any of their programs. I have attached a list of the USO Centers across the United States and overseas. You may have a center close to you!   
P.O. Box 96860 Washington, DC 20077-7677          1-888-484-3876

GFWC Service Project – 

On Friday, June 24, 2022, at the GFWC Annual Convention in New Orleans, GFWC is teaming up with the USO for a hands-on service project that supports the USO Care Package Program. The goal is to put together 500 care packages. Members at the convention will be putting these together with items provided by GFWC through member donations. You may donate through the Member Portal donation page or organize a club fundraiser. You do not have to attend convention to donate. $15.00 will pay for 1 package, $45.00 for 3, or any amount of your choice.
  *****************************************************************************
The Continuing War in UKRAINE ~ I received a note from Debi D’Apice, 2020-22 GFWC Ohio Civic Engagement and Outreach Chairman, asking where a donation to help the people of Ukraine should be sent. One of our News and Notes had suggested that clubs and members could send a check to UNICEF USA, which I forwarded to Debi. The following is part of the letter I received from Debi in return~ 
“Hi Nancy, It’s Debi D’Apice from Eastlake, Ohio. I thought you might like to know what we have accomplished in Ohio. The GFWC Ohio Convention was a success; we had 98 women present. I made two containers with Ukraine colors on them and passed them around at one of our sessions (with Madame President’s approval, of course), after a short presentation about what we can do to help. We collected $1027.00, but the treasurer then let me know that she was still receiving money! We sent UNICEF USA $2023.00. I think that’s wonderful. I called UNICEF USA in New York and spoke with Patricio Mardoney, the Philanthropic Chairman. He was very grateful and kind.”
 Yes, That’s wonderful! Sometimes it’s best to go right to the source. A representative from UNICEF USA may be a great speaker for a meeting.            Thank you, Debi!  
******************************************************************************
June is National Safety Month - Children delight in riding bikes and swimming, families delight ingathering together and barbeques. Click on “Summer Safety Tips” and an array of printable flyers appear that provide important safety information for children, families and seniors. Attached are two flyers that can be used for your family, neighborhood, any local childcare, summer program or houses of worship. Also attached is a list of “Vacation Tips” sent to me by Nancy Keoghan, GFWC New York Civic Engagement Chairman. That can make a vacation a much happier time, knowing you have everything taken care of.

It has been wonderful these past two years to hear from you - our chairmen - correspond, support, answer any questions, provide resources and celebrate with you! Thank you for your leadership and for all of your accomplishments within Civic Engagement and Outreach.
2020-22 GFWC Civic Engagement and Outreach Chairman Nancy Greenberg
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